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Consumer Comment of The Way Home 

Dear Ms. Howland: 

The Way Home submits the following comments with respect to the proposed merger 
of National Grid USA and KeySpan Corporation (KeySpan). 

The Way Home and many of its clients are customers of KeySpan. The mission of 
The Way Home is to assist low income families obtain and retain affordable shelter and avoid 
homelessness. The attached brochure describes some of the activities and services provided 
by The Way Home. 

The Way Home has had the opportunity to work with both National Grid and 
KeySpan for several years in other proceedings before this Commission. The Way Home and 
National Grid are each members of the Electric Assistance Program Advisory Board, which 
originated in 1997 as part of the Electric Restructuring docket in DR 96-1 50. Both The Way 
Home and National Grid are parties to the current Electric Assistance Program (EAP) docket, 
DE 07-009. In addition, The Way Home and National Grid have worked collaboratively as 
parties to the statewide Core Electric Energy Efficiency dockets. As a result of working with 
National Grid, The Way Home is aware of National Grid's firm support for the EAP, as well 
as National Grid's support for the low income Energy Efficiency program in DE 06-135, the 
current Core Electric Energy Efficiency Program docket. 

Similarly, The Way Home has worked collaboratively with KeySpan in the Gas 
Energy Efficiency docket, DG 06-032, and is aware of Keyspan's firm support for the low 
income Gas Energy Efficiency program. Indeed, KeySpan has worked closely with the 



Community Action Agencies to assure that quality energy efficiency measures and services 
are delivered expeditiously to as many low income households as possible within the limits of 
the low income energy efficiency budget. 

It is The Way Home's positive working relationship with KeySpan that is the basis for 
The Way Home's comments with respect to the current merger proposal by the Companies in 
this docket. 

Although not a party to this proceeding, it is the understanding of The Way Home, 
through its undersigned counsel, that in order for the Commission to approve this transaction, 
the transaction must meet certain statutory criteria, including the requirements that the 
transaction "will not have an adverse effect on rates, terms, service, or operation of the public 
utility within the state" (RSA 3693, II(b)(l)), and that it be "lawfUl, proper and in the public 
interest" (RSA 374:33). 

The Way Home, through its undersigned counsel, has reviewed the Companies' Joint 
Petition, the Pre-filed testimony and related attachments. The Companies agree in their Joint 
Petition that the legal tests to be applied by the Commission in determining whether to 
approve the proposed transaction are both the "no net harm" test as well as the "no adverse 
effect" on ratepayers test. Joint Petition, paragraphs 8 - 10. The Companies further assert in 
their Joint Petition that the public interest is served not only because "no net harm" results 
from the proposed transaction but also because "a positive benefit" to ratepayers will result. 
Joint Petition, paragraph 36. Indeed, the Companies state: "We are not seeking to maintain 
the status quo; we are aiming to provide affirmative benefits." Id. 

As noted earlier, The Way Home has a substantial interest in the low income gas 
energy efficiency program. KeySpan has been successfully operating this program since 
2002. As a result, many low income households, including clients of The Way Home, have 
significantly benefited from this program. At the same time, in meeting with KeySpan and 
other parties on a quarterly basis for several years to review the progress of the program, it is 
apparent that there is a high customer demand for the low income energy efficiency program. 
It has also become apparent that additional resources and increased funding is needed to meet 
this growing customer demand. The Way Home would like to see this valuable low income 
program not only continue, but also be expanded in order to meet the needs of the low income 
community. 

The only mention of energy efficiency programs in the Joint Petition appears at the 
end of paragraph 17, and states only: "By working closely together, Energy North and 
Granite State Electric will be able to increase the impact of their efforts to publicize energy 
efficiency programs, implement low income programs, and coordinate community activities." 
Joint Petition, pages 15, 16. See also Direct Testimony of William Sherry, page 7 of 9, lines 
13 - 16 (similar quote as above). 

The Way Home respectfully suggests that in order to meet the public interest test and 
to fulfill the Companies' commitment to provide "a positive benefit" to ratepayers, approval 
of the proposed merger should be conditioned on the Companies' agreement to both continue 



KeySpan's low income gas energy efficiency program, as well as to expand the program with 
an increased budget consistent with the capacity of the Community Action Agencies to serve 
additional low income households in KeySpan's service territory. The Way Home believes 
that this needed investment will provide "a positive benefit" for ratepayers and will be in the 
"public interest". 

The Wtiy Home appreciates the opportunity to submit these comments. 

Sincerely, 

Alan Linder 
Attorney for The Way Home 

Enclosure 

Cc: 
Service List DC; 06-1 07 
Dianne Pitts, The Way Home 






